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Background of Sabbatical Project: 
 
Students are still coming to Ventura College underprepared to move directly into transfer level courses.  
There are many reasons for this:  students with learning disabilities (both diagnosed and undiagnosed), 
students who have had a pause in their education, students who did not do well in their high school 
mathematics for whatever reason.   With the recent decisions to rank Beginning Mathematics and 
Prealgebra as tier-three courses because they are so far below transfer level, and thus subject to either 
being reduced in the number of course offerings or cut completely, many of us in the Math Department 
are concerned about the impact on our newly matriculating students.  Mathematics is considered to be 
a gate-keeper for many of our students.  Our concern is that with fewer students able to have access to 
the remedial or basic skills courses to prepare them to do college level mathematics, many students will 
be unable to progress with their educational goals. 
 
 
Purpose of Sabbatical Project 




